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Background 
Cal State East Bay has had significant enrollment declines in recent years. For example we have 
experienced a 12.5% decline in headcount over the past five years and our “target” undergraduate CA 
resident enrollment, on which the allocation of our portion of state funding from the CSU System 
depends, has similarly declined. As the number of high school graduates in the East Bay region is 
expected to decline, it is imperative that we more proactively reach out to nontraditional university 
student segments, beyond high school and community college transfer students. 
 
At the same time, estimates of working aged adults in California with “some college, but no degree” 
exceed 3 million individuals. We know that some of our departments and programs primarily serve the 
adult working professional segment with online, hybrid, low-residency, and part-time degree 
programs. More and more students and faculty have become accustomed to learning and teaching in 
remote formats. Students are finding us and we are able to serve them. However, how many more 
local working professionals could we serve by deploying more proactive and systematic recruitment 
strategies and ensuring our programs and services are designed to meet these students’ unique needs?  
 
Charge 
The charge to this Task Force is to explore this question and make recommendations on how to expand 
our enrollment of students who are often described as “working adults” or “nontraditional students.”  
Since the majority of Cal State East Bay students work, I am using the term “working professional” 
student to describe a segment of individuals who have current career-level employment, but who may 
be stalled in career progression by not having completed a degree. Some of these students may be 
supported by their employers to complete degrees. Many self-support Extension programs have been 
designed to serve the working professional segment, but Extension enrollments do not count toward 
our target “stateside” undergraduate enrollment. Though increased graduate enrollments are 
desirable, we have an immediate need to increase stateside undergraduate enrollment to mitigate 
reductions to our state allocation from the CSU System. 
 
In making recommendations on recruiting more working professional students, Task Force members 
should proactively address our equity and anti-racism goals throughout the process. Also consider how 
we can leverage existing programs and services rather than completely “reinventing the wheel.” 
Additional specific elements to consider include: 
 

• Describe the “current state” of Cal State East Bay programs that primarily serve the target 
“working professional” student segment; 

• Identify recruitment strategies to reach the target student segment, including contract 
programs directly with employers and recruiting our own employees into bachelor’s degree 
programs; 




